FIRST – Team 97

INFORMATION SHEET
Team Contacts:

Full Team Mailing List: first-team@mit.edu
MIT Mentors: first-mit@mit.edu
Individual Schools: first-crls@mit.edu, first-chs@mit.edu  

Shane Colton (Lead Mentor): scolton@mit.edu, 516-319-1938

Ed Moriarty (Edgerton Center Staff Liaison): mory@mit.edu, 339-223-9633
Meeting Location:
Our shop is in building E60 on MIT’s campus. See http://whereis.mit.edu for directions and a campus map. 
Dates:
Saturday, December 2, 10-2: mandatory preseason information meeting, shop tour

Saturday, December 9, 10-2: shop open for preseason work/cleaning, all are welcome

Saturday, December 16, 10-2: shop open for preseason work/cleaning, all are welcome

Saturday, January 6, 9-3: Kickoff Event

This year’s challenge will be revealed. We will meet at MIT to watch the broadcast on NASA TV, then start looking at through kits. Four team representatives will go to Manchester, NH, to watch live and pick up kits. Please email scolton@mit.edu if you are interested in going.

Monday, January 6 thru Monday, February 12: Build Season

During the six-week build season we meet Monday thru Thursday, 5-8, and Saturday 9-3. Meeting times are subject to change and will be posted online. Come to as many as you can.
Tuesday, February 13: Robot Ship Date (not official…my best guess)

Thursday, March 22 thru Saturday, March 24: Boston Regional
This is a three-day competition at B.U. with about 40 teams from around the country. Each day goes from about 8AM to 5PM. Students will have an excused absence from school for Thursday and Friday.

(Tentative) Wednesday, April 11 thru Sunday, April 15: Championship Event
Three-day (plus two travel days) competition at the Georgia Dome in Atlanta with 300+ teams from around the world. We are pre-qualified to go, but we will need to find significant external sponsorship (at least $5,000) to make it financially possible. (This is where parents can help out a lot!)
Announcements/Information:

Meeting times, snow cancellations, and other important announcements will be sent out to the mailing list, first-team@mit.edu, and posted on the website: http://web.mit.edu/first/www/. If you do not think you are not on the mailing list, please send a message to scolton@mit.edu requesting to be added.
Requirements for Participation:
· Students must provide their own transportation to and from MIT for meetings. For those students within the MBTA public transportation system, we suggest getting a monthly pass for January. Unfortunately, we cannot fund passes. (Your schools may be able to help support the cost.) Carpooling is also a good option.
· Meeting attendance is not strictly enforced (we understand that everyone will not be able to attend every meeting), but students should come as often as possible, especially on Saturdays during build season. 

· All students must turn in the attached parental consent and emergency contact form before they can use machine tools in the shop. Separate permission slips may be required for travel and participation in competitions.
